
 

 

 
 
 

         Thursday 11 May 2023 
   
Dear Parent/Carer  
 
Under the Department of Education’s Enrolment of Students in NSW Government Schools 
policy, all government schools in NSW have a designated local enrolment area with a pre-
determined geographical boundary. Students who live within this boundary are entitled to 
be enrolled at the school. However, International students and students who are temporary 
residents are not assured enrolment at the school aligned to their home residence and will 
only be accepted if the school can accommodate the enrolment. This ensures that there 
are enough places for students who are Australian citizens or permanent residents who 
reside in their local enrolment area. 
 
Many of our local public schools and high schools are currently unable to enrol any 
international students or temporary residents as they are at their enrolment capacity. 
 
Northbourne Public School is unable to accept international students or temporary 
residents as they are above their enrolment capacity. 
 
At this time, I am able to recommend the following local schools to you for consideration, 
as having possible capacity to accept non-local enrolments. 
 
Marsden Park Public School  
Phone: (02) 9627 1644 
Address: 363 Garfield Road West, Marsden Park NSW 2765 
Email: marsdenpk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: https:/marsdenpk-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
 
Should your visa status change in the near future, and you are able to apply as a local 
Australian resident, you will be able to resubmit your application to Riverbank Public 
School.  It is a requirement that all students who make an application to their local school 
and whose permanent place of residence falls within this boundary, be offered a position 
at the school.   
 
Kind regards 
 
 
 
Michele Hedge 
 
Principal 
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